Stuart Public Schools 8837 4th Street Stuart, OK 74570

Superintendent Tracy S. Blasengame (9:18) 546-2474 ext. 102

Principal Chance Chapman (918) 546-2627 ext. 108 Counselor/Asst.Prin. Dawn Blasengame (918) 546-2627 cxt. 111

Dear Parents.

As we begin the new school year, we are working diligently to provide a safe learning environment for our students. We know that many of our students currently ride the bus to and from school each day. We will continue to provide this option. However, we do encourage anyone that has the ability to transport their own students, please do so. We are working on plans to decrease the numbers of students on a bus to assist with the possibility of exposure to the coronavirus.

Students that do ride the bus will be required to sit in their "assigned" seat each day and wear a mask. We will be keeping a log of all bus riders and their seat location. This will prove helpful in contact tracing should we have a positive COVID case in the future. Also note, NO one will be allowed to be on the bus or at school if they have a fever of 100 degrees or higher. This is for the safely of all faculty, staff and students.

We want parents to know that along with the seating charts, daily cleaning and as much social distancing as possible, we will also be increasing air flow, which will include having more windows down during the bus routes. We are following CDC guidelines and will do whatever is necessary to keep our students safe.

As always, your child's safety is our top priority. We hope that you have had a wonderful summer break and we look forward to the upcoming school year.

Sincerely,

Tracy S. Blasengame, Superintendent

Dear Parents,

The safety of your child and our staff is of utmost importance as we return to school. During the school year, we are asking you to daily check your child for signs of COVID-19. Below is a checklist of statements you may use as a reference. If your child exhibits any of the following signs, indicating by answering yes to the questions below, please keep them at home. This checklist must be used separately for each child attending school from your household. You can print a checklist/log from our website at www.stuart.k12.ok.us

Please indicate Y for Yes, N for No and circle whether it is you, your child, or both.

	1. Does your child/ Do you have a temperature of 100 degrees or more
today?	
	2. Does your child/ Do you have a sore throat?
	3. Does your child/ Do you have a cough?
	4. Does your child/ Do you have a loss of smell or taste?
	5. Does your child/ Do you have shortness of breath?
case?	6. Does your child/ Do you have close contact with a positive COVID

By sending your child(ren) to school, you agree the answer to each of the statements above is "No." Students will also be tested by school staff before being allowed on a bus or being allowed to be dropped off, or walk in if students drives themselves.

Thank you,

School Principal